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January 14, 2015


The Honorable Larry Phillips
Chair, King County Council
Room 1200
C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Phillips:

This letter transmits a motion to accept King County Metro Service Guidelines Task Force Work Plan, included as Attachment A, setting forth a scope of work, tasks, schedule, milestones, budget, task force membership criteria, and the creation of an interbranch working group to support the process for the Service Guidelines Task Force to be convened in 2015. This motion responds to Proviso 1 in Section 113 of Ordinance 17941, which adopted the 2015/2016 King County Biennial Budget.

As directed by Ordinance 17941, Metro is convening a task force that is charged with reviewing and making recommendations regarding:  

1. How transit service performance is measured as specified in the Metro Service Guidelines to reflect the varied purposes of different types of transit service;
2. Approaches to evaluating how the goal of geographic value is included in the Metro Service Guidelines, including minimum service standards;
3. Approaches to evaluating how the goal of social equity is included in the Metro Service Guidelines;
4. Outline financial policies for purchase of additional services within a municipality or among multiple municipalities; and
5. Outline guidelines for alternative services implementation.



In 2009, in response to Metro’s ongoing financial challenges and the increasing regional interest in improving efficiency of the transit system, the first Regional Transit Task Force (RTTF) was convened. The work of the award-winning task force was the foundation for the adopted Strategic Plan for Public Transportation, 2011-2021 and King County Metro Service Guidelines that are in place today. 

In the three years since these planning documents were adopted, four Service Guidelines Reports have been completed and the County has updated the Service Guidelines and adjusted service ten times. Building on the lessons of the past three years, further refinements to the Service Guidelines could help to ensure that future transit investments reflect the intent of the RTTF’s policy guidance. 

The new Service Guidelines Task Force will use the solid foundation developed in the 2009 effort to further analyze how transit service is allocated and measured across the region. The success of the RTTF was, in part, due to the tremendous collaboration by King County, partner cities, regional decision makers, and diverse stakeholders. This same approach will help to develop recommendations that further improve the regional transit system.

The attached work plan describes Metro’s plan for the Service Guidelines Task Force, which will meet this February through May, with a budget of $150,000. This schedule allows Metro to ensure that the work of the task force will direct the next update of Metro’s Service Guidelines and will help shape the Long Range Plan and integration work with Sound Transit. The updated service guidelines will continue to reflect the goals of the King County Strategic Plan, and will help Metro address mobility needs throughout the region.

It is estimated that this work plan required 80 staff hours to produce, costing $4,800. The estimated printing cost for this report is nominal.

Thank you for your consideration of this motion to accept the work plan for the Service Guidelines Task Force. This task force is an important part of Metro’s strategic planning and service guidelines updates as well as the long range planning effort. Any changes coming from this Task Force will be consistent with King County’s Strategic Plan.



If you have any questions, please contact Christina O’Claire, Supervisor of Strategic Planning and Analysis, at 206-477-5801, or via email at christina.oclaire@kingcounty.gov.

Sincerely,



Dow Constantine
King County Executive
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